Minutes of the Strategic Policy Committee Meeting for Climate Action and Environmental Services held in MTEK1 on Wednesday 17th January 2024 at 5.30 pm.

Present:	Cllrs. Noel Keelan, Raymond Aughey, Pat Treanor, S.Coyle	
	Patricia Monahan, Kieran Duffy, Niall Malone, Marc Coyle, Niall Skinnader, J. Nolan, B.McMahon		
Brian Duffy, Castleblayney Regeneration, Liam Murtagh, Transition Monaghan, 

Apologies:	Pat Tierney, M. Mayne, P.McCabe, P.McCabe, C.Bennett

Cllr. Keelan welcomed the members to the meeting. He invited the Director of Services, Ms. Patricia Monahan, to introduce the agenda item and to update members on her directorate’s responsibilities.

P.Monahan gave a summary to members of her current role and responsibilities. She thanked members for their attendance, particularly due to the inclement weather. She advised members that the main purpose of the meeting was to assure SPC members that the statutory process was being followed diligently in the preparation of the plan, and that submissions received in the latest consultation phase had been carefully considered, and where applicable, reflected in the draft plan. She also thanked M.Coyle and the Climate Action Team for their hard work and reminded members that the Climate Action Fund is open to applicants until early March. Cllr Keelan also wished to acknowledge the work of the Climate Action Team and those who had taken the time to make a submission.

M.Coyle began by giving an outline of the main highlights of the Public Consultation. It is available online and in all Council libraries within the county. Extensive coverage was provided on social media platforms and in local media outlets. In addition, five two-hour consultation clinics were held in the main urban centers in the county.


Key Themes Received: twenty-three submissions were received in the latest consultation phase, and it was observed that these were detailed and comprehensive. It was noted that Cavan County Council received the same number of submissions. The submissions were analyzed  and put into report form. Fourteen themes were identified in total with the majority welcoming the plan. There are eighteen modifications and M.Coyle gave a brief update on a sample of these.

Next Steps: It was acknowledged that this has been a valuable and productive process with further steps to follow. It will go to the CPG and then to a full meeting of the County Council to be formally adopted.

Cllr. Keelan thanked Mr. Coyle for his comprehensive report and invited questions from the members. Members acknowledged the work of the team and the participation of the public in the process. Some disappointment was expressed that submissions were not received from groups interested in environmental issues. 

Mr. Coyle answered queries from members relating to emissions, protection of cycle lanes, timelines and funding and thanked them for their positive feedback. He advised that all staff are aware of the plan. Due to the size of the plan and its content, it was suggested that a leaflet be delivered to every household in the county summarizing the main points of the plan once it has been adopted. P.Monahan confirmed that this can be done once the plan has been adopted.

Cllr. Keelan expressed his satisfaction that queries raised at SPC meetings have been addressed in the plan. It was also noted that the County Development Plan will consider the Climate Action Plan. 

Cllr Coyle asked if the Minister could be invited to the launch of the Plan. P. Monahan advised that it may be possible once the plan has been adopted. She also informed members that the plan making process had been vigorous with multiple opportunities for consultation and community input and that, as a result, the team is confident that any modifications at this stage should be of a very minor nature. Any significant modifications proposed at this point could affect the Council’s ability to meet statutory deadlines. 

Cllr Keelan queried if all members agreed that the plan could move onto the next step, i.e., be brought to the CPG. The Plan was unanimously approved.


Dates for future SPC Meetings: Following a brief discussion, the following dates were agreed:
29/4/24, 9/9/24 and 11/11/24. These will be held in the Council Chamber at 10.00 am. 
N.Malone to send confirmation to members of these dates.

Staff confirmed that agenda items for future SPC meetings could include the roll out of the Brown Bins to all households, Reverse Register, RMCEI Plan and the Return Deposit Scheme. Cllr. Aughey queried if further clarification on the Return Deposit Scheme could be made available as local businesses had expressed confusion regarding the scheme. P.Monahan will forward a presentation on the scheme that was given at a recent meeting she attended. The RMCEI for 2024 will also be on the agenda for the next SPC meeting in April.

Any Other Business:
J. Nolan updated the Members on the Community Climate Action fund which is currently open for applications J.Nolan advised members that the funding is available retrospectively. Members expressed concerns regarding the amount of paperwork involved and lack of funding until their projects were approved. They also queried if there would be help available in processing the forms. Mr. Nolan replied that he had met with some groups interested in applying for funding and that these had not been presented as an issue. Groups can apply for bridge funding from e.g., Clann Credo until the funding is available. He will investigate further.

Cllr. Keelan thanked the members and staff for their attendance and participation. 
